# 七校联合体 2022 届高三第一次联考试卷(8月)

# 英 语

木试卷共8页,满分120分,考试用时120分钟。 说明: 1.请注意在对应的题号上填涂答题卡, 误涂或涂错不得分; 2.请注意在对应的答题卷上作答,误填或填错不得分。

第一部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分) 第一节 (共 15 小题,每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

WWW.9kaozx.co

### Four of the Best Exhibitions to Visit

### Image of the West

Illustrations for different reading materials, such as books and magazines, help readers of many ages better understand the content. Meanwhile they also stand alone as quality works of art for fine techniques and colors. Image of the West, an illustration exhibition until July 28, gathers such works by famous artists in Europe and the United States, Reservation is required.

Open on July 12-17, 2021, 10 am-5 pm.

Closed on Mondays.

Tsinghua University Art Museum, Haidian district. 010-62781012.

#### Tibetan Art Exhibition

The Yan Huang Ant Museum is shoving its collection of folk art objects, including embroidered textile pieces (绣 制的纺织品) made by housewives and paper-cuttings by well-known folk artists across the nation, The exhibition www.gkao through August I shows the bold folk art and the profound cultural meanings being implied.

Open on July 15, 2021. 10 am-6 pm.

Closed on July 12.

9 Huizhonglu, Yayuncun, Chaoyang District. 010-64912902.

#### Lacquer Art Show

An exhibition now at the Zhejiang Provincial Museum until Oct 23, 2022, reviews the glory of lacquer art(漆艺) in ancient China, showing some 87 fine objects in the museum collection dated between the Song (960-1279) and Qing (1644-1911) dynasties. Come and book before availability.

Open on July 12, 2021, 1-5 pm.

Closed on Mondays.

Zhejiang Provincial Museum, 25 Gushan Lu, Hangzhou. 0571-86013085.

### The Lasting Charm of Cultural Relies

This exhibition at Sichuan Museum examines the long-standing influence of the exchanges between different civilizations which were promoted by the ancient Silk Road. The exhibition through August 20 uses nearly 300

关注北京高考在线官方微信: 北京高考资讯(微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

artifacts to reflect the diversity and dynamics of these cultures.

Open on July 11, 2021. 9 am-l pm.

251 Huanhua Nan Lu, Chengdu, Sichuan province. 028-65521888.

- 1. What is special about the Image of the West exhibition?
- A. It needs booking in advance.
- B. It's an exhibition of illustrations.
- C. It provides works created by folk artists.
- D. Its exhibits have a history of over 300 years.
- 2. What do Tibetan Art Exhibition and Lacquer Art Show have in common?
- A. They open for a whole day

- B. They will be closed in 2021
- C. The artworks are typically Chinese.
- D. The fine objects are world famous.
- 3. Which exhibition displays ancient works of different cultures?
- A. Image of the West

- B. Lacquer Art Show
- C. Tibetan Folk Art Exhibition
- D. The Lasting Cham of Cultural Relics

В

When you feel thankful for things you've received or something that's happened, that's gratitude. Gratitude is how you relate to others, when you see yourself in connection with things larger than yourself.

Last year, I felt compelled (强迫的) to bake cookies for complete strangers to say "thank you". However, what occurred later changed my view about it. One day, I'd had to call 999 because I found my partner unconscious on the floor. Within minutes, a police car and an ambulance arrived, filled with first responders who took my partner away to the nearest hospital, where he received the critical care he needed.

A week later, still impressed by the kindness of strangers, I wrote thank-you notes to those helpful first responders and baked for them. It was a small gesture with a big impact... When I dropped off still-warm cookies at the police and fire stations, they thanked me for delivering gifts. Thanking me? All I'd done was bake; they'd saved a life.

I drove away feeling light and happy, partly because I'd done a good deed, but mostly because I was amazed that there are great people who do life-saving work and expect nothing in return.

Later, I realized that my natural high might have been more than it seemed. Sharing thoughts of gratitude and performing acts of kindness can boost your mood, Gratitude really does have an impact on happiness, which increases life satisfaction. I am the one who indeed benefits from expressing thanks. Then why not thank others?

- 4. What changed the author's view last year?
- A. The stranger's gits.

- B. The doctors' critical care.
- C. My partner's thank-you notes
- D. The police's thanks for my cookies

Which word can describe the author's feeling in Paragraph 3?

A. Proud.

B. Doubtful.

C. Unexpected

D. Relieved.

6. What does the underlined sentence in Paragraph 5 suggest?

A. The writer was extremely excited.

C. The writer looked taller than before

D. The writer thought highly of the nature.

7. Which of the following may the writer agree with?

A. You reap what you sow.

B. Roses given, fragrance in hand

C. God helps those who help themselves

D. With a grateful heart, life will be better.

Like so many of our regular habits, the routine of our morning make-up may have changed since last year. A daily shave, applying a full face of make-up, soaking yourself in your favorite scent, or working on the decorations through your hair might feel a little over the top for those living under strict lockdown.

But beauty isn't just about looking good; it's also about feeling good. A recent report by consulting firm McKinsey & Company found that we' re buying more products that support our need for simple pleasures.

Last year saw Jots of ups and downs of beauty sales worldwide. In China, February sales were down 80% from 2019, but by the next month sales were only down by 20%-a fairly remarkable bounce back given these unprecedented (盆前角) circumstances. In the US, Amazon sales nail-care and hair dye products were up 218% and 172% respectively.

Despite these increases, the McKinsey report shows we're still currently spending less across the board on beauty due. Obviously, with very few hair or beauty salons open anywhere, more people had to DIY their own beauty treatments; and the impact that the coronavirus crisis has had on jobs and income has also made us less confident shoppers.

Early reports from Asia suggest the beauty market could be very resilient. For example, in 2001, the term "Lipstick Index" was coined in response to the rise in lipstick sales one month after 9/11. Even during the most difficult and uncertain times, little beauty products, though not cheap indeed, find their way into our shopping baskets. This is because beauty is a consumer market full of choices, and therefore more affordable; instead of an expensive handbag or dress, you can own just a small nail polish or lipstick. Without going out often, treating yourself to a face cream or some bath salts can lighten up our lives at home.

Now, wearing a face mask in public is far more common in cities around the world. Chinese online retail giant Alibaba reported that eye cosmetics sales were up 150%. Is it time for the "Mascara (睫毛膏) Index"?

8. What is the purpose of writing paragraph 11?

A. To describe a scene.

B. To introduce a topic.

C. To give instructions on make-up.

D. To provide background information.

Which of the following contributes to the increases in beauty sales of 2020?

A. Government's lockdown policy

B. The increase in people's salaries.

C. People's obsession with beauty products.

D. The sales promotion from the beauty industry.

10. What does the underlined word "resilient" mean in paragraph 5?

A. Able to grow.

B. Ready to fight back.

C. Staying tough in hard time.

D. Returning to the same track.

11. What might be best title for the text?

A. The Beauty Industry Comes Back

B. The Pursuit of Beauty Never Stops

C. Lost-crisis Economy in Beauty Industry

D. Self-comfort Measures During Lockdown

D

Shetara Sims had weathered some tough years. In 2012, her eldest daughter died from a car accident in Kansas City, Missouri. Last year, the single mother lost her job because of the economic depression. She had only \$7 in her pocket as she headed into the grocery store one day last July with her 12-year-old daughter, Rakiya Edmondson.

And then Lady Luck cut them some slack. Sims and her daughter found a dollar bill in the parking lot. Maybe this was their day, they told each other. So, they bought a lottery ticket—and won \$100.

But before they could spend their bonus, Rakiya had an idea. The news in Kansas City that week had been filled with stories about a police officer, Tyler Moss, who had been seriously injured in the line of duty. He was in critical condition Rakiya and her mother had never forgotten how kind the police had been after their own family member died. "The police were really there for us," Sims says. "They came to see my kids. They were fathers, friends, and therapists." Rakiya wanted to give their lottery winnings to Officer Moss's family. Her mom readily agreed.

On July 10, Sims called the police and made an unidentified donation. Moved by her generous expression of thanks the officers did what they could do best—they tracked Sims down. When she explained the family's motivation, the officers could hardly believe it. "With her current financial hardship, we encouraged her to keep the money," the department later explained. "She refused, saying the officer's family needed it and police needed to know they were supported."

By then, that feeling of support was shared. The police set up a GoFundMe page for Sims, whom they described as "The Woman with the Heart of Gold." Their goal was \$10,000. As of January 11, 2021, they had received \$165,405. Ever better: Officer Moss, who had a I percent chance of survival, is out of the hospital and recovering.

12. What does the underlined phrase in paragraph 2 mean?

A. Giving them up

B. Doing them a favor.

C. Ridding them of debt.

D. Inspiring them with an idea.

13. Why did Sims and her daughter make the donation?

A. To extend thanks to the police

B. To make a name on the Internet.

C. To get additional financial support.

D. To set up a fund for the officer Moss.

14. How did the police help Sims finally?

A. They raised money for her.

B. They bought lottery for her.

C. They provided medical care

D. They saved her eldest daughter.

15. What can we learn from Sims' story?

A. Hardship makes a man wise.

B. Don't judge a book by its cover.

C. One good turn deserves another.

NWW.9kaozx.co D. A friend in need is a friend indeed.

## 第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

It's been a common problem that most of popular kids' apps contain some form of marketing. App developers and platforms make more money when more ads are viewed or clicked. Children, with their weaker self-control, are a prime target. Some developers use manipulative (操纵性的) approaches like showing a fancy present, which takes the children to an ad when clicked. 16 Don't worry. Here's how you can intervene:

Examine before downloading apps. Your children can't download apps without you entering your password, so you can review apps before they are downloaded. \_\_\_17\_\_ People usually post complaints when apps are packed with ads.

Teach your kids to look for help. When ads pop up inside apps, make sure your kids don't play or download the advertised game immediately. \_\_\_18\_\_ In this way, they learn to identify strange ads and have the apps removed.

19 You may start with these questions: Do you ever get tricked by the app, like you think something is a present, and they just show you an ad? Do they ever force you to watch ads to get more fun things in the app?

Make complaint if necessary. Even some school-issued apps pressure families to purchase accounts. If this happens to you, complain to your school district.

Raising kids in the Internet age means teaching them to recognize when someone is trying to sell them new things or new ideas, from toys to misinformation. \_\_20\_\_

- A. Ask your children often.
- B. Ask about your kid' preferences
- C. They have to understand the tricks of in-app advertising.
- D. With proper guidance, kids can grow up to be critical digital thinkers.
- E. Instead, they should be taught to be alert, and turn to adults for advice
- F. Then you can read reviews on websites or check-the reviews in the app store
- JWW-9ka0 G. Unfortunately, there are no laws restricting how many ads can pop up in children's apps

# 第二部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分) 第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下而短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

When living in Los Angeles, I walked my dog every Sunday morning around a lake near my house. Week after week, I saw the same elderly woman sitting at the edge of the \_\_\_21\_\_ with a small metal cage next to her.

My \_\_22\_\_ finally got the best of me and I \_\_23\_\_ the woman one day. I noticed that it was \_\_24\_\_ a small trap and she had three small turtles in it. In her lap, there was a fourth turtle that she was carefully \_\_25\_\_ down with asponge. I greeted her and asked what she did with these turtles every week. Smiling, she explained that she was cleaning their shells because any seawced that \_\_26\_\_ on a turtle's shell reduces its \_\_27\_\_ to absorb heat and slows down their swimming.

I was \_\_28\_\_ as the woman continued, "I do this every Sunday morning, or life-threatening \_\_29\_\_ might appear." "But don't most turtles live their \_\_30\_\_ lives with seawced on their shells?" I asked. The woman agreed that was the \_\_31\_\_ .1 replied, "Well then, you are \_\_32\_\_ to do this, but most turtles don't have people around to help them with this." The woman laughed as she looked \_\_33\_\_ down at the small turtle. "Young man, to the world I may be one person, but to this little turtle I am the world."

Indeed, though you may not be able to change the world or <u>34</u> everyone, you can still make a big <u>35</u> in one person's life. Never choose to not do anything just because you can't do everything.

21. A. field	B. court	C. water	D. cliff
22. A. pity	B. anxiety	C. curiosity	D. responsibility
23. A. inspired	B. assisted	C. contacted	D. approached
24. A. naturally	B. normally	C. originally	D. actually
25. A. wiping	B. turning	C. breaking	D. pressing
26. A. builds up	B. brings up	C. sets out	D. hands out
27. A. risk	B. cost	C. burden	D. ability
28. A. relieved	B. impressed	C. embarrassed	D. hands out D. ability D. disappointed D. movements
29. A. types	B. places	C. conditions	D. movements
30. A. early	B. entire	C. energetic	D. extraordinary
31. A. magic	B. reality	C. purpose	D. experience
32. A. police	B. clumsy	C. considerate	D. ridiculous
33. A. gently	B. proudly	C. nervously	D. strangely
34. A. know	B. love	C. own	D. help
35. A. deal	B. difference	C. fortune	D. decision

## 第二节 (共 10 小题: 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

In 2006, scientists reported that \_\_\_37\_\_ number of pandas living in the wild may have beep unnerestimated at

about 1,000. Previous population surveys had used conventional methods 38 (estimate) the size of the wild
panda population, but using a new method39_ matyzes DNA from panda droppings, scientists believe the wild
population may be as large as 3,000. Although the species is still endangered, the conservation efforts 40
(think)to be working. In 2006, there were 40 panda reserves in China,41 (compare) to just 13 reserves two
decades ago. In the same year, 42 (it) habitats in Sichuan province gained a UNESCO World Heritage Site
status.
In 2012, Earthwatch Institute, a 43 (globe) nonprofit which teams volunteers with scientists to conduct
important environmental research, 44 (launch) s program based in the Wolong National Nature Reserve. This
program allows volunteers to work up close with pandas cared45_ in captivity, and help them adapt to life in the
wild.
第三部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)
第一节(满分15分)
假如你是李华, 你于 3 月 13 日参加了学校学生会组织的植树活动,请你就此事写一篇英文日记。内容包
括:

1.活动组织(参加人员、时间、地点);

2.植树过程;

3.个人感受。

注意

1.写作词数应为80左右:

2. 销按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

March 13. Saturday	
Fine	con
	Kack
	WW.9
-	

参考词汇:树苗 seedling



网医下凹杓科,根据共内吞和所看权格井头带续与两段,使之构成一篇完整的短又。

Emily was waiting at the door for her children, Lisa and Emma. It was the last day of their exams and she had prepared tasty snacks for them

"Mom, you know Ted from my class? He always disturbed others during the exam and copied from them."

"Hey, let me speak now," Emma said and kept giggling all the time. "Mom, one of the girls in my class had prepared a matchbox instead of a soapbox."

The kids continued speaking, giggling, and enjoyed pizzas till late evening. Emily was pleased to know that her kids shared everything with her. If the kids faced any problem or had an interesting piece of news, they always shared it with their mother. They were not seared of or nervous about their mother.

In the vacation, Emily's elder sister, Susan, visited their place along with her two kids, Peggy and Cora. Susan observed Emily's friendly behavior with her kids and opposed it.

"What is this, Emily? You never scold your kids. They are not scared of you," She said to her younger sister.

"Susan, kids should never be scared of their parents. They should feel free when they communicate with parents."

"Weren't we afraid of our parents? Don't you remember you used to be nervous while talking to Dad? Yet we had better communication," Susan argued.

"Well, we are not living in the same age. We need to be more open-minded with children now."

But Susan was not satisfied with her explanation. She continued complaining about how Emily's kids were dependent on her mother for everything.

"Why do you have to prepare different dishes each tine when they are hungry? Peggy directly calls the nearby hotel and places an order. You don't have to spend time on it."

Until Susan left, she had almost brain washed Emily by constantly reminding her that she was not bringing up her kids properly. When Susan left, Emily let out a sigh of relief.

### 注意:

- 1.续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

When the school started again, Emily's attitude towards her kids changed a little bit.

Emily noticed the change in the kids' behavior soon and found it unbearable.

关注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

# 七校联合体 2022 届高三第一次联考

# 英语学科参考答案及评分标准

第一部分 阅读理解

1-3 BCD 4-7 DCAD 8-11 BACC 12-15 BAAC

16-20 GFEAD

第二部分 语宫运用

21-25 CCDDA 26-30 ADBCB 31-35 BCADB

36. currently

37. the

38. to estimate

39. that/which

40. are thought

NWW.9kaozy.co

41. compared

42. its

43. global

44. launched

45. for

### 语法填空评分标准:

- (1) 本节共 10 小题,每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分;
- (2) 每小题完全正确,给分 1.5 分;
- (3) 与答案不符,或书写不规范,或误写成首字母大写的情况均不得分。

## 第三部分 写作

### 第一节 应用文写作

### (一) 评分标准:

#### A. 评分原则

- 1. 本节满分 15 分,按 5 个档次给分,精确到 1 分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其档次, 然后以该档次要求衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
  - 3. 词数少于 50 词,从总分中减去 1 分。多于 110 词但均为有效表达,不扣分。
  - 4. 评分时应关注内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性、准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确的一个方面。评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
  - 6. 如书写较差以至影响交际,将其分数降低一个档次。

### B. 内容要点

- 1. 活动组织 (参加人员、时间、地点) (略写, 要求准确表达);
- 2. 植树过程(详写、拓展部分:体现写作逻辑);
- 3. 个人感受(略写、有一定自主发挥空间》

说明:内容要点可用不同方式表达;内容可适当拓展,但应紧扣主题。

### C. 各档给分范围与要求

1. 快速确定评分档次

档次	给分	比例	评分标准
第五档	13-15	20%	语言基本无误,行文连贯,表达济楚,有亮点表达。
第四档	10-12	50%	语言有少量错误,行文基本连贯,表达基本消楚。
第三档	7-9	25%	语宫有一些错误,尚能表达清楚。
第二档	4-6	4%	语宫错误较多,逻辑不清,影响表达
第一档	0-3	1%	只能写出与要求内容有关的一些单词,无法表意。

### (二) 参考范文

March 13, Saturday;

Fine

Today witnessed a rewarding activity-Tree Planting organized by the Students' Union of our school.

Early in the morning, my classmates and I headed for a hill nearby with tools and seedlings. On our arrival, we set down to working together as planned. Some of us dug the pits and put the seedlings in, some filled the pits with earth and others watered the newly-planted young trees. Through our joint efforts, the hill was lined with rows of seedlings, bathed in the sunshine.

Exhausted as we were, we tasted the joy of labor and we decided to plant more trees in the future.

### 第二节 读后续写

### (一) 评分标准:

### A. 评分原则

- 1. 本节满分 25 分,按 5个档次给分,精确到1分。
- 24-评分时,先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其档次,然后以该档次要求衡量**行**确定或调整档次,最后给分。
- 3. 原则上,两段写作的词数可以不绝对均等,但总词数为 150 左右。少于 120 词,可从总分中减去 1 分。 如多于 170 词,但都是有效表达,不扣分。
- 4. 评分时应关注与原文的衔接(逻辑的严谨性)、内容的合理性、语宫(应用词汇和语法结构)的丰富性、准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语宫准确的一个方面。评分时应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、英拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
  - 6. 如书写较差以至影响阅读的,将其分数降低一个档次。

### B. 内容要点

- 1. 第一段侧重描写 Emily 对孩子的态度发生了什么改变, 具体体现在什么地方? 而孩子因为 Emily 的改变又相应有什么样的变化?
- 2. 由第二段首句可知,Emily 注意到孩子的变化,并意识到这样的相处方式有问题,因此她努力修复和孩子们的关系,再次改变自己的教育方式,并得出了感悟。

#### C. 各档给分范围与要求

### 1. 快速确定评分档次

档次	给分	比例	评分标准
第五档	21-25	20%	语言基本无误,行文连贯,表达清楚,有亮点表达。
第四档	16-20	50%	语言有少量错误,行文基本连贯,表达基本清楚。
第三档	<b>11-</b> 15	25%	语言有一些错误, 尚能表达消楚。
第二档	6-10	4%	<b>通</b> 口错误较多,逻辑不清,影响表达
第一档	0-5	1%	只能写出与要求内容有关的一些单词,无法表意。

### (二) 参考范文

When the school started again, Emily's attitude towards her kids changed a little bit. After school, the kids went home, expecting their usual treat, only to be told that there wouldn't be any more snacks for them from then on. When they talked excitedly about the things at school, Emily either showed little interest or reminded them to do their homework right away instead of wasting time on silly talks. It didn't take long before the kids sensed the change in their mom and they got to be nervous at the presence of Emily. No more secrets were shared. An invisible barrier seemed to stand between the kids and their mom, keeping them further and further apart. The joyfulness and liveliness, which used to flood the house, gradually disappeared.

Emily noticed the change in the kids' behavior soon and found it unbearable. This is definitely not what I have wanted. I have made things go the wrong way!" she told herself, determined to change the situation and regain the trust of the kids. That day, when kids got back from school, they found their favorite snacks on the table again, beside which stood their mum, with the familiar loving smile on her face and a freshly-baked pizza on her hands, "Welcome home, girls. Time for snacks and tell me what's fun in school today!" Seeing the uncertainty In the kids' eyes, Emily apologized for being so unreasonable in the past few weeks. "It's OK, mum." said the kids, "We understand whatever you do is out of concern for us." With a ripple of warmth surging through her body, Emily gathered her sweeties into her arms.

www.gkaozx.com

NWW.9kaozk.com

WWW.9kaozx.com